MINUTES OF MEETING OF WAREHAM FINANCE COMMITTEE

Date of Meeting:  February 12, 2008

Date of Transcription:  February 14, 2008

Transcribed by:  Kelly Barrasso (per notes of Carl St. Pierre)

I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 P.M.

II. ROLL CALL

Members Present:
Carl St. Pierre, Chairman




Dan Cheever, Vice Chairman




Dick Paulsen




David Trudell




Donna Bronk




Bonnie Cotulli

Member Absent:
Dominic Cammarano

Also Present:

Geoffrey Swett, School Committee Chairman




Mary Jane Driscoll, Transportation Director




Various School Committee members

III. NON-NET SCHOOL SPENDING (TRANSPORTATION) BUDGET DISCUSSION

Discussion ensued re:  all aspects of this budget, such as maintenance, debt service, operational hours, school starting times, unit use & replacement, use of technology, & spare buses.  It was noted that the aging bus fleet requires more spare buses due to routine maintenance as well as operational repair.  

The School Committee will return before the FinCom in early March to discuss the non-net school budget further.  The proposed figure for the non-net school budget is $1.4 million.

The School Committee concurred to review the following three issues in reaching goals discussed:

1. Reduction of fleet by three buses & lengthening the pick up time to the maximum allowed by the Department of Education.  This would equal one hour.  The hope is the operational & maintenance costs can be reduced $25,000 per bus ($75,000 overall savings).

2. Fees are to be charged or raised.  The goal is to raise an additional $75,000 by a combination of parking & transportation fees.

3. Transportation revolving account.  The School Dept. keeps whatever comes in.  The current balance is between $70,000 - $110,000 according to Dr. Rabinovich.  The obligation w/in this field is a $32,000 lease payment.  
It was also discussed that by taking all these steps & there is a short fall in operational revenue, certified free cash, should it become available, would hopefully reduce any budget shortfall.  Every attempt would be made as to not utilize free cash.  It was also strongly suggested that a contingent budget approach be utilized for Spring Town Meeting.  This issue will be placed on the FinCom’s agenda for next Wednesday.

IV. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:
A motion was made & seconded to adjourn the meeting.

VOTE:  Unanimous (6-0-0)

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Kelly Barrasso, Typist

Date signed:  _______________

Attest:  ___________________________


Carl St. Pierre, Chairman


WAREHAM FINANCE COMMITTEE

Date filed:  ________________________

Date copy sent to Wareham Town Clerk:  __________________
PAGE  
1

